Prof. J. H. Nelson College Office University of Kansas

My dear Prof. Helson:

The program for freshmen and new students printed for 1937 did not contain notice of a meeting of the freshmen in the School of Education, probably because this is the first year that we have admitted freshmen.

I am wondering if next year at the time when other freshmen are meeting by schools it might not be well to plan for a meeting of the freshmen and new students in the School of Education at some convenient place, either in the gymnasium or in Fraser Hall.

If you wish, either Dr. Allen or I shall be glad to confer with you about this before the program for 1938 is printed.

Sincerely yours,

Raymond A. Schwegler Dean

MR:DM